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Operating Agreement. There has been no increase since 2005 in the Statutory 
Fees collected by the Authority on behalf of the Province. 
 
The fee schedule for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2009 reflects Adjusted 
Fees that are approximately 6% above the 2005 Base Fees and that represent 
approximately 31.3% of total customer fees payable. Total fee revenue earned 
by LTSA was $26.4 million in 2005/06, $27.5 million in 2006/07 and $29.0 million 
in 2007/08, decreasing to $25.2 million in 2008/09. 
 
In February 2009 the LTSA Board of Directors approved an overall percentage 
fee increase of 2% for fiscal 2009/10. With the enactment in March of the Budget 
Measures Implementation Act, 2009 (see below), the Board proceeded to rescind 
this increase and, instead, commenced the process for appointment of a Fee 
Commissioner to consider the Authority’s 2009/10 fee requirements taking into 
account financial sustainability and related operational considerations. 
 
 
E. Financial Position at March 31, 2009 
 
The LTSA unaudited financial statements for the fiscal year ended March 31, 
2009 indicate that the Authority is currently in a healthy financial position. At 
March 31, Operating Fund current assets exceeded current liabilities by a ratio of 
3:1, there was an unrestricted Operating Fund balance of $14.2 million, and 
Special Purpose Fund balances totaled $12.3 million. Both the Operating Fund 
and Special Purpose Funds experienced $2 million in positive cash flows during 
the year. Cash and cash equivalent assets held by the Authority at March 31, 
2009 totaled $30.2 million. 
 
However, although in 2008/09 Special Purpose Funds realized a $2.3 million  
excess of revenue over expenses, Operating Fund expenses exceeded fee 
revenue by just over $1 million. This result was due in large measure to a 13%  
($3.8 million) decline in Operating Fund fee revenue and a 20% increase in 
general Operating Fund expenses, which included substantial planning costs 
incurred relating to the Authority’s Business Transformation Program.  
 
 
F. Financial Projections for Three Fiscal Years to March 31, 2012 
 
Strategic Plan Projections 
The LTSA Strategic Plan 2009-2012 was issued in November 2008 and includes 
the proposed completion of a number of IT projects considered by the LTSA 
Directors to be critical to the future operational effectiveness of the Authority. 
These projects include full implementation of an automated registration system, 
deployment of electronic survey plans, and migration of ALTOS and the related 


















